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It is crucial to remember that this Convention will be a legally binding document. Unless we are careful, this document could contribute to the codification of abortion and euthanasia into international law.
The terms “reproductive health,” “reproductive health care,” “reproductive health services” or “reproductive rights” do not appear in any legally binding UN document. The chapeau of the Article talks about health and rehabilitation “rights” and “services.” This would add a new “right” that could be interpreted to include abortion in a legally binding document regardless of whatever formulation of “reproductive health” is used. 
There is no reason to single out particular services, especially reproductive and sexual ones (also, one should ask what do sexual “services” or “care” include?). People with disabilities need a full range of health care, not just sexual and reproductive health care. Health care includes reproductive health care as well as all the other health care needs of people with disabilities. During deliberations,  it is being said over and over again that persons with disabilities do not want any special rights or standards, they just want to be on an equal basis with the non-disabled and that there is no need to single each and every standard.
Why single out only one aspect of health care unless the intent is to promote the use of genetic testing to eliminate unborn babies with disabilities before they are born by abortion and to promote eugenic abortion or sterilization, rather than motherhood, for women with disabilities. Women with disabilities have been the victims of discrimination precisely because of their disability.  These are areas of serious concern for persons with disabilities and should be addressed. The wording in this article as proposed would not cover that.  It is important to emphasize the right of disabled persons to marry and found a family (UNDHR, ICCPR).
In addition, there is language that needs to be clarified in regard to medical treatment. Persons with disabilities are the most vulnerable to the denial of medical treatment and food and water because of their perceived quality of life (not their disabilities).  There needs to be specific language that provides protection for them in these cases.
Also, in this Article in particular and throughout the document the “worth” should be added to the term “dignity” so it reads “dignity and worth” as it appears in the UN Charter and in the UNDHR. As you know, term “dignity” has been corrupted to justify euthanasia and assisted suicide, such as “death with dignity.”
Please support these changes and/or introduce the following suggested revision:
Subparagraph (a) – Delete “including sexual and reproductive health services”.
